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________________________  Volume 17, No. 3_____________________December 2008                                                      

Please see the “Regions” section in this newsletter for details of Regional Christmas meetings being held in December.

President’s Message
It is amazing how things can change in the two months since the last newsletter.


I would guess the main concern for all of us is the status of our pension plan. Unfortunately the next meeting of the Pension Committee is Nov 26/08 too late to meet the deadline for this newsletter. I will, however, have a detailed up -to-date report for those of you who are able to attend the Ontario Christmas Meeting. Information will also be posted on our website as soon as possible after Nov 26.
 
With the TSX index having a year-to-date loss of 33.4% it does not bode well for our pension plans to be in surplus or even at full funding. MTS however seems to be weathering the storm fairly well and I am certain they will maintain the fund as OSFI regulations require. MTS stock has lost 9.4% over the past 52 weeks as compared to Rogers Communications (27.3%) and Telus (25.9%) BCE the other main competitor of MTS has lost 15.1% but it is difficult to assess the market effect on them as they are still in the throes of a sale. (Figures released on October 29th, 2008).
 
Most worrisome is the effect of the Stock Market on those of our members who hold funds in an RRIF. The Federal Government requires the holder of such a plan to withdraw a set  amount each year. At today's market fluctuations that requirement could disproportionately deplete ones holdings in an RRIF. Your Pension Association is a member of the Common Front for Retirement Security (21 pension groups representing two million members) The Common Front founded by Dan Braniff is petitioning the Federal and Provincial finance ministers to give some relief to RRIF holders until at least the market shows some signs of recovery.
 
I look forward to seeing as many of you as are able to make it to the Ontario Christmas meeting and wish all of the rest
of our members a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year that will end better than 2008
 
Norm Hobbs
President 

Pension Report      
As Norm has pointed out in the President’s report, the next Pension Committee meeting will not take place until November 26. This is well past the deadline date for publishing this newsletter. As a result we can only speculate on the health of our pension plans.

Undoubtedly the global economic meltdown will affect the pension plan asset figures, but to what extent we do not know.

When Wayne Boyle queried Allstream on this subject, the company spokesman was unable to provide any specifics, but gave us the following statement:

“We are continuing to fund the Pension Plans, and a new valuation will be done as at January 1, 2009. MTS has a strong balance sheet, is free cash flow positive and stands behind the plans. While we are impacted by what is happening in the markets our plans are well diversified and with our conservative asset mix we have avoided the trouble spots like mortgage backed securities, asset backed commercial paper and hedge funds.” 

We cannot escape the obvious but it is very reassuring to find a company that  based on this statement clearly shares our concern.
Regions

Maritime

The Atlantic pensioners met for a luncheon meeting on November 4, 2008 in Truro, NS. A good representation from both NB and NS were in attendance. A discussion took place re the pension fund with Richard Golding reading a communication from the company to the Pensioners Association. (This is the  company statement referred to in  the previous item “Pension Report). A good time was had by all and we anticipate another meeting in October of next year.
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Ok Guys let me introduce you - from left to right we have Richard Golding, Jim Wasson (checkered shirt white hair), Clarence Lounder, Doug Wood, Herb McFarlane (hope I spelled your last name Herb), Bryant Freeman half hidden by Bob Curwin, Bob Noble way in back, Larry Belyea, Ken Proctor, Steve Lantz, Travis McClusky with his eyes shut, Ray Solomon and finally Bernie MacDonald.

RwG

Quebec
REMAINING FUNCTION 2008
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Christmas Dinner: Wednesday December 17th 2008 12:00 Noon

Restaurant Stanza  1760 Blvd des Laurentides, Laval Quebec

ANNUAL REMINDER - 2009 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of the dates for our semi-annual dinners and our annual Christmas dinner. 

  

Dinners: 

WEDNESDAY May 20th and WEDNESDAY  September 16th, 2009 at 12 noon 

Restaurant Vichy 

7205 Newman Blvd., 

 Lasalle, QC. 
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Christmas Dinner: Wednesday December 16th  2009 12:00 noon 

 Restaurant Stanza, 

 1760 Blvd. des Laurentides, 

 Laval, Quebec. 

QUEBEC REGIONAL ANNUAL MEETING: 

The Quebec Regional Meeting will be held on Wednesday October 14th. 2009 2PM 

 3050 Rosemount Blvd.,  Montreal. 

  

I would appreciate if you would advise friends that do not have EMAIL regarding the events that are planned for this year. 

Please note that my EMAIL address is: nicholas_brongel@yahoo.ca 
Nicholas Brongel 
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Accompanying photos were taken at the Pensioners’ Association dinner held at the Restaurant Vichy in Montreal on September 17th, 2008. Thirty pensioners attended enjoying a fine meal and much camaraderie.
Frank Massarelli reports the Annual Quebec Regional meeting was held on October 9, 2008.
With some 20 members in attendance. The subject of discussion was the downturn in the economy and future pension concerns. Of course there was the usual discussion of our medical insurance plan.

Ottawa

Your attendance is requested at the Ottawa area XMAS luncheon Dec 18th, 2008  12 noon at Robbies. Due to high demand at this time of year it is necessary to confirm so that we all have a seat and no one gets disappointed. Pls confirm with Norm at 819 428-4202 or email Czepiela@xplornet.com..  Regards GBP  Norm
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Above photos were taken at the Ottawa retirees luncheon at Robbies Restaurant in Ottawa on September 25, 2008

The picture below was taken at the Ottawa area employees & retirees golf tournament on September 20, 2008
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Ontario

The Ontario Regional Christmas meeting will be held at the Fraternal Order of the Eagles Club, 17 Elm Street in Toronto on Wednesday December 10th 2008 at 12:00 Noon. Elm Street runs west from Yonge Street, two short blocks north of the Dundas Street Subway station. The entrance to the club is at street level making for easy access.
This is an opportunity to exchange Christmas greetings with many of your former co-workers and friends. We look forward to seeing you at the meeting.

Prairie

Well summer has come to an abrupt end on the prairie.  Last week the golf courses were open and crowded with last minute golfers and two days later there was rain, sleet, ice pellets and snow, so I guess golf season is over.

The regular group of golfers in Winnipeg at River Oaks had a fine golf season on Mondays and at Cottonwood on Thursdays.  This would include people like Robin Cowan, Mike Morhun, Ray Machan, Fred Perchaluk, Ed Vesel, Jim Glasier, Doug Rombough, Bob McKay.  Our old friend Arnie Young, who lives in Alberta even showed up for a game this year.  If I missed naming any of our regulars, I apologize but I guess most of you know what it’s like when your pushing 70.

We thought that in this newsletter we would bring you up to date on some of our old friends and co-workers and let you know what they are up to.

A very interesting item was brought to my attention about Don Zdan who lives just outside of Winnipeg in Rosser, Manitoba.  Don has taken an interest in horse racing, not in betting but in owning a racehorse.  Last year Don picked up a horse in a claiming race and did quite well with it.  The horse named Nicandro placed first and second in three races at Assiniboia Downs.  This year Don traveled to Kentucky and picked up a 2 year old filly with a good pedigree and hopes to train and race her next year.  If she does well Woodbine in Toronto may be in the cards.  We wish Don and Audrey the best so, look for their horse the next time you’re at the races.

[image: image59.jpg]- sbm'tﬁfoms'
G Vayse ’




While I’m writing this piece I might as well blow my own horn too, although it’s not as exciting as Don’s.  Five years after I retired, I took up watercolour painting which I always loved to look at but had never painted.  Over the last several years I have taken lessons and have now graduated in participating in some art shows.  It’s very interesting.  I have met a lot of new friends and have even sold some paintings too.  By the time you read this I will have just finished participating in an art show at the Local Colour Art Group in Winnipeg.  My next “showing” will be at the Blankstein Gallery in the Millenium Library in downtown Winnipeg.  So come on down and see some of what I’ve been up to.

On a sadder note I thought I’d let you know about a couple of our old friends, Eric Panchyshyn and Wally Rea.

Eric had a stroke a couple of years ago and was coming along nicely when he developed a brain problem (I’m not sure what it’s called) but it caused him to fixate on things and made it impossible to function independently.  Eric is now in St. Boniface hospital and has been for quite a while.  He is waiting for a place in a personal care home that can handle patients like Eric.  In the meantime I’m sure Eric would appreciate a visit or a phone call from some of his old friends.

Wally Rea is suffering from Parkinson’s disease and is in the Sharon Personal Care Home, Room 261, Simkin Building on Falconbridge Drive in Winnipeg.  Wally is very frail and his son Doug says Wally could use a visitor or two to cheer him up.  So if you’re in the area drop in and say hello to Wally.

That’s about all the news I have at this time.  If you are aware of anyone of our retirees who are shut in and would appreciate a visit from some of their old friends, let me know and I’ll write up the information for our newsletter.  If you have anything of interest on hobbies, special events or anything you think may be interesting to our members, let me know.

As most of you know In Winnipeg we hold our meetings monthly except for the months of July and August at the Viscount Gort Hotel on the third Wednesday of each month.  We order lunch at noon and socialize before and after lunch.  So come on down and say hello.

We would also like to hear from our members in Saskatchewan and in North Western Ontario.  Send me an e-mail at fperch@mts..net or phone me toll free at 1-888-977-1777.

You’ll see how interesting our meetings can be.

Fred Perchaluk

Prairie Region Chairman

Alberta

A light Alberta moment:

Simple Sam: “Ah jist don’t git it.  Folks have been sayin’ how great “corn liquor” is and here ah bin lickin’ a cob of corn fer two hours and all ah’ve got is a sore tongue!”

Fall has been great!  Recently, my wife and I spent some time up in northern Saskatchewan returning on Remembrance Day – just a day ahead of icy rain and snow.  If you’ve never experienced it, it’s something else to be able to “look forever” across Saskatchewan’s magnificent topography.

And speaking of Remembrance Day…

“LEST WE FORGET”

People who dismiss Remembrance Day as a holiday designed to glorify war and call for a poppy redesign have missed the entire point.  Calling November 11th a veneration of violence and killing is like calling a funeral a celebration of death.  What Remembrance Day is about is honouring the valour and sacrifice of ordinary people in extraordinary circumstances.  It is recognizing and remembering those that paid the supreme sacrifice so that those of us today would have the freedom that we have even if it is to belittle and besmirch that sacrifice that gave them the right to express themselves as they do.  I therefore, salute, honour, respect and remember those before me, including those that would have been my retirement associates if not for their supreme sacrifice!  

This is a reminder that, since 1982, the Radio/Microwave retirees have been having an annual Christmas get-together in Nisku.  For more information about this particular get-together, contact Fred Erler at (780)-980-3801 for Christmas 2008.

As well, the monthly get-togethers in Calgary at the Royal Canadian Legion, North Calgary Branch 264, 1910 – Kensington Road NW, started by the original CPT retirees, continue every third Thursday of the month.  Stop by and say, “Hi”.

Also, the bi-weekly, 9:00AM, coffee klatches continue to be popular in Edmonton with people meeting at the Yellowhead Motor Inn, corner of 149th Street and Yellowhead Trail, every second Friday.  Give me a call if you want to know when the next one is.

I would also ask those that have not already done so, to remember to send in your membership fees.  It’s only $10.00 per year and a lot of members are choosing to send in cheques for $20.00 or $30.00 so that they don’t have to be bothered doing it on an annual basis.  Remember, as an association, we’re only as good as the membership. 

The beautiful season of Christmas will soon be upon us.  My wife, Gloria, and I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone out there the merriest of Christmases and a healthy and happy New Year!

Casper Lewitski

Alberta Chairperson

(780)-922-3299

Email: casper@lewitski.com
Pacific

Our meeting was held at The Holiday Inn, Cypress Room, 2889 Hastings St. East, Vancouver, B.C.  on October 6 2008.

We welcomed all members and thanked them for taking the time to come out, We had a good attendance. The meeting came to order at 1PM.
 
One minute of silence was held for Fallen Members and their Spouses,
Robert J Prosser, John Nightingdale, Bernice Colibaba, Elizabeth Smart, Hilary Bridge, Henry Allemeersch, Doreen Gates, Patricia Taylor, Joseph Smith, Edward Ball, Wally Holden.
We had a brief discussion on changes to the Health & Dental Plan, all members should have received notification from The Company regarding the reduction in rates to the Health & Dental. The rates in August 2008 changed to reflect the 7 to 9 percent reduction in the Health Plan and 5 percent in the Dental Plan.
Members are to make sure they follow the rules regarding any Out Of Province trips. Always carry the Medical Hotline number and follow the Rules, which state you call the toll free number after an emergency and before you do anything, and they will direct you. Remember, failure to do this will result in your having to pay out of your pocket and file a claim, rather than Great West Life paying the bills directly
Here are the phone numbers Re Great West Life Medical Out Of Province Coverage.
 

Within Canada an USA   1-800-527-0218    Toll Free
Mexico                             001-800-101-0061 Toll Free
United Kingdom               0-800-252-074       Toll Free
Europe  Ask for International Operator call Collect 410-453-6330
If unable to reach these numbers Call Collect to Baltimore Number
410-453-6330.
You must use the "Statement of Claim Out Of Country Expense Form"

To file a claim.
You must also have your Plan Number handy, ours is 157486 Global Medical Assistance. You must also have your ID Number. For further clarification call Allstream Pensioners Hotline AT 1-800-276-7630.
 

If any Pension Related Questions or Inquires always contact the Pensioners Hotline.
Please send in your Yearly Dues when your Due Date for Renewal comes  up, supporting your organization. The Yearly Membership is only $10.00.
 
If you have any Old Photos relative to any of our Old Worksites and Previous Employees and you think Pensioners might like to see them let John Thomas know.
We would like to thank Vivian who brought Sandwiches, Cakes Etc. 

Respectfully Submitted
 

Gary Candlish, Secretary Pacific District

Please Note – New email address for Pacific Regional Chairman John Thomas is now  j-thomas@telus.net





            In Memoriam
 

We have been notified the following pensioners have passed away:
Ross Legge



Toronto, Ontario



May 17, 2008

Rejean Plamondon


Marieville, Quebec


July 28, 2008

Diane Lowe



Unknown



September 1, 2008

Allan Norman Robson


Calgary, Alberta



September 12, 2008


Mervin Lawrence Pender


Sudbury, Ontario



September 16, 2008

Guy Fournier



Riviere du Loup



September 16, 2008

J. Zoel Castonguay


Levis, Quebec



October 18, 2008

Bill Cumberland



Toronto, Ontario



November 3, 2008

Ed Graham



Winnipeg, Manitoba


November 6, 2008





               In God’s Care





Jim McDaniel and other Luminaries

Early this year as part of the 100th Anniversary Celebrations MTS launched a “Luminaries” program to recognize past or present [image: image60.jpg]


employees who have made significant contributions to the company’s success. 

Results of the “Luminaries” competition were announced late this summer. An Employee Recognition Gala was held  at the MTS Centre in Winnipeg on September 18th, 2008. All the winning Luminaries, or their representatives were present, at the celebration. All were feted and suitably honoured.
Jim McDaniel was amongst the successful Luminaries. Jim enjoyed a career of over 60 years with the company, spanning the era 1930 to 1990.  Jim is no longer with us, having passed away in 2006. He was ably represented at the gala by daughter Valerie Stibbard and son Mark McDaniel. In the attached photo Valerie and Mark are shown with MTSAllstream CEO Pierre Blouin. 
 (For more information on Jim McDaniel visit internet link    www.connectingcanadians.ca/more_james_mcdaniel.html
Other Allsstream employees nominated were John McLennan and Charlie Webster. Neither was selected as finalist.
Extended Health Care Plan Caution
Many pharmacies are promoting the use of  blister packaging notably for those on long term or permanent medication. Packages generally cover a period of one week. The medications are laid individually in a cardboard packet marked out by day and time of  day for a 7 day period.  Each pill or capsule is enclosed in a plastic bubble. This packaging decreases the possibility of taking the wrong drug or the wrong dose at the wrong time. The concept is a very good one, particularly for seniors who are on a multiple drug regimen..
If you are already using this system or contemplating subscribing, you are asked to consider the following. For those on long term medication, your doctor will usually write a prescription for  three months or more. This will result in one dispensing fee for the period.
Under the blister pack system, since the packages are issued on a weekly basis you may be paying a dispensing fee each week. This would mean (considering the three month period) the one dispensing fee would be replaced by 12 dispensing fees, an increase of 1200 percent over the old system.
Since, under the Allstream EHC Plan  the cost of operating the plan is borne by the user, it is important to keep dispensing fees minimal.
Consider the case of someone on a four drug regimen. With a dispensing fee of  five dollars per prescription, on a three month basis there would be 16 prescriptions per year for a total  $80 annually. Using the blister packaging system, assuming the druggist charges a weekly dispensing fee for each drug, the figure would balloon to 208 prescriptions for an  annual cost of $1040.

If the pharmacy stays within the recommended $5 dispensing fee the patient would not even be aware of the increased cost.

Our caution is that if you are already on the packaging plan or thinking of joining it, check with your pharmacist re dispensing fees.

If the dispensary charges a weekly fee for the service, then you must determine if the service is worth the increased cost, for you will surely be paying it in increased premiums. (You can also check your EHC account at Great West on Internet at  www.greatwestlife.com or by telephone at 1 800 263 5742  Refer to policy 55410 Healthcare Expenses and have your Great West Assure card handy.)  
RIF Withdrawals

In our last newsletter (September) we examined the case for abolishing mandatory RRIF withdrawals. Since that time economic conditions have worsened making this initiative even more important. You are asked to consider writing or emailing your  Federal Member of Parliament about this. Using your own words is recommended, possibly mixing and matching from the sample letter below.
Our newly elected Prime Minister has announced that one of his first action items in the current financial crisis will be to meet with all the Provincial PM's presumably to seek coordinated action that will protect Canadians through this current turmoil.
I am concerned that the little we know about the proposed agenda and from what the Finance Minister said in previous days,  seems to deal mainly with the health of our Canadian banking system or other lofty financial issues. There has been almost nothing offered by way of concern or intentions to mitigate the damage done to the funding of private pension plans which have no doubt experienced heavy losses in the market demise. You must realize that this is a priority concern for the tens of thousands of Canadians who depend on pension income for their support in retirement years not to mention many younger Canadians who may have past and future pensions at risk.
It is unacceptable to provide assurances only to banks and other large financial issues if the health of Canadian pension plans both private & Government  are not a priority in the plans to meet this crisis in the economy of our country. Also, please recognize that mandatory annual withdrawals of funds from RRIFs by Seniors over 71 years, (which tend to be  concentrated at the end of each year), has required the sale of extra units in these portfolios at disastrous low unit values to cover the mandatory withdrawal. As well, these units are lost forever as sources of tax free income under the RRIF umbrella.   
Please make the above concerns known to our PM and the Finance minister.
Bern Scanlan 
Member Bernie Scanlan has written a very interesting item titled  “They Call Me Lazarus” in which he outlines how diabetes cost him a leg, and nearly claimed his life.  He follows this with another item “Honour Thy Feet” and how foot problems accompany  diabetes.

Bern’s gratitude for the miracle accomplished by Dr. Lossing  and his team of  “Humble Healers”, as he terms them,  is very evident. 

The items are a bit long for this newsletter, but are worthy of your attention, and can be viewed on our website, www.allstreamret.ca   click on “They Call Me Lazarus”.  If you do not have Internet  perhaps a friend who is on the “net” would print them for you.

Bernie seems to be past his many health problems and remains cheerful and pretty much his jovial self.

Wayne Boyle 
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Many of us are acquainted with Wayne Boyle former Allstream employee, and now a pensioner and director on the Allstream Pensioners’ Association Board of Directors. However, there is a Wayne Boyle that we probably do not know, Wayne Boyle the poet. Wayne has published a book, a collection of  poems that he has written over the years . The book is titled “Short Stories in Verse” and comprises 50 romantic and nostalgic poems that are bound to pull on your heart strings.

Wayne transforms the ordinary into the extraordinary through poems that reflect the people and events that have influenced his life.
Meant as as a kind of dialogue between the reader and the poet, Boyle’s poetry relates his own life in hopes that the reader will appreciate a similar moment in theirs. Boyle’s words are accompanied by lovely simple illustrations that allow readers to wander through his words in their imagination.

In the description of his own poetry Boyle writes “within my poems I havae attempted to paint a picture in words of the fragility of a life we take for granted while reflecting upon the simple things we all ignore”.

In his poem “The Sandy Beach”  the profound attention that Boyle devotes to his poetry is most evident.

The Sandy Beach






When we walk along a sandy beach






And watch the waves beneath our feet






We see our footprints disappear






As the waves continue to reappear






As we walk through life






What impression do we leave






Do we just appear






Then quietly disappear






What can we leave behind






That others can use to find






A better way through life






With a lot less strife






What is beneath the sand we cannot see






What lies ahead we never know






But what we have today






We should never let go

Copies of the book can be obtained directly from Wayne at email boyle-w-@sympatico.ca .

His postal address is 231 Victoria Ave. North Lindsay ON K9V 6C9

Wayne will donate $1 to the Allstream Pensioners treasury for each copy purchased through him.

The book is also available from the publisher at www.storiesinverse.com
The price on line is $12.99 US from your bookstore $14.99 US or Wayne could send you one directly for $18.00 Canadian including shipping etc.

Please keep in mind Wayne’s book of poems would make a thoughtful and reasonably priced Christmas gift for someone you care about.

All Purpose Form

Following is a multi purpose form. For Membership Application or  Membership Renewal. please fill in the appropriate section and mail to:           

                          Bob Harrison, Treasurer Allstream Pensioners’ Association

     
            1890 Valley Farm Road   Apt 716

                           Pickering ON   L1V 6B4

Membership dues are $10 per year. (See Note below.)

For Change of Postal address, Email address, or Other Purpose please complete the appropriate section and mail to :



           Salvador Baguio



           53 Nettlecreek Cresc.

                                        Scarborough ON  M1V 4L1
Privacy concerns prevent us from forwarding address changes to Allstream, such information should be telephoned to the company using the employee helpline 1800 276 7630. 

Note- We still  have numbers of members who are in arrears with their dues. Your “paid up to date” appears on the address label of the envelope which contains this newsletter. If that date is not June 30, 2009 or later, then you are in arrears. Please complete the following form, enclosing $10 for each year that you are in arrears. (For example if the expiry date is June 30, 2008, you are one year in arrears, if the expiry date is June 30, 2007, you are two years in arrears).  If your paid up date is 2009 or later, your dues are paid in advance, and no further payment is necessary until after the expiry date. 
 Surviving spouses of deceased members of the Association are considered Lifetime members and are not required to pay annual membership fees. If your label reads N/A you are a non member and we suggest you consider becoming a member. The membership fee is a modest $10 per year, 

Allstream Pensioners’ Association is a non profit organization dedicated to supporting and furthering the interests of the membership. Staff members are all unpaid volunteers. Membership fees are set at a level to cover operating expenses.

(----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Allstream Pensioners’ Association

Check Appropriate Box or Boxes

Membership Application   [      ]    Membership Renewal   [      ]     Postal Address Change  [    ]   Email Address Change   [     ]      Other   [    ]

Name_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address___________________________________________________________________________________________________

City______________________________________________Prov.______________________________Postal  Code____________

Telephone_______________________________________ Email  Address_____________________________________________

Spouse______________________________________________________

Other_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Following line for New Members Only (Membership Application)

Year of Retirement _________     Language Preference (For Newsletter Mailing)   English ____     French  ____

For Membership Application or Renewal please include cheque or money order. Membership dues are $10 per year. Cheques or money orders should be made payable to Allstream Pensioners Association.[image: image5.png]
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